
ARTIST BIO

I'm not sure when I began as an artist. I think it's a lot like sexual 
orientation; it happens early, but somehow it continues to change and 
develop every day. And just like sexual orientation, it is part of my 
identity.  

I understand today an artist is expected to have a bio and résumé. I'm 
supposed to list a bunch of gallery showings, expensive art schools, 
and credentials that justify my life's work. However, I don't believe 
that any credentials can represent true, freed, artistic soul and 
spirit, or the years of work and personal development of technique. If 
you want to see my résumé, please refer to my artwork. Please inspect 
every brush stroke then pull back to see the whole narrative. Please 
take a look at the different materials I use, its 3-dimensionality, 
and its tangible, real expression of things we can never experience on 
a screen or in words. 

If you like it, please contact me. eris@losetheboxdesign.com

MY STORY - If you're bored and/or curious

I was a weird kid. I've never been good at following convention, and 
growing up I used the label 'artist' as a free pass to abandon it.  I 
was drawing or painting something as far back as I can remember.  I 
ditched classes in high school to work in my unofficial first studio - 
the back corner of Mrs. Barbara Cutler's classroom (obviously, my 
favorite teacher of all time). She died recently and I still haven't 
moved the announcement from my inbox. I wish I visited her more. 

I also played piano during this time, quite poorly because I wanted to 
play guitar. I finally received my first guitar from an Uncle my 
junior year of high school. I still play today. I have come to 
understand that music is a huge foundation of my art. As well as free 
time and a undeniable love for my whole personality and funkiness. 

My mother loved my art, but my father found it to be a distraction 
from the practical world. He liked to say I always had my head in the 
clouds. It was true; I still love to devote my time to activities with 
no inherent monetary value -- music, painting, drawing, surfing, 
origami, meditating, yoga, cooking, thinking, delivering unrequited 
passionate speeches, meeting cool strangers, making new friends, 
hanging out with old friends, family, and/or the dog. 

My dad, no doubt, saw this as a clear path to becoming a starving 
artist. And for the most part he was right. But my life so far has 
taught me that 1. we can't deny our true selves from ourselves or 
we'll just be unhappy. 2. Even those who succumb to convention can be 
left empty handed. 



So you might as well be yourself and be happy. 

I didn't go to art school for college, though I secretly dreamed of 
going to RISD. Art School was too expensive and impractical at the 
time. Instead I attended 'Brandeis University' - a studious Jewish 
college in Waltham, MASS that produced an incredible amount of lawyers 
and doctors. Their art program was antiquated - only oil painting and 
drawing classes. We didn't use computers. We were discouraged from 
even using acrylic paints. Everyone in the class was double majoring. 
My second major was Political Economy. 

I lived and breathed at the art studio in college. Many times I 
wouldn't make it back to my dorm and just passed out on the art studio 
couch. I remember Lashanda and Anna, my artist partners in crime. We'd 
spend whole days just painting, and re-painting paintings, building, 
creating, dreaming. I had an incredible art professor my senior year, 
Professor Graham, that encouraged us to work, work, work. Create lots 
of artwork, never stop. I never forgot his words. 

I took a year abroad in Australia and produced lots more artwork and 
took up surfing. Some of my work was featured in an International 
Gallery show nearby the College of Fine Art of UNSW in Sydney. They 
also chose to use a painting of my Dad sticking his tongue out to 
advertise the show in the local paper. 

I graduated from Brandeis in 2005 and moved to Santa Cruz. I continued 
to create art in Santa Cruz and worked at a couple Galleries. At this 
time graphic and web design was growing in popularity. I sought a 
practical job that would allow me to be creative and have a flexible 
schedule. I began freelancing graphic and web design projects while 
learning it in school, and continued for several years. As web design 
gradually developed into an all inclusive online marketing and 
advertising platform, so did my business. 

As my business grew, my art diminished. I also realized after years of 
working in the web and tech field that there was little room for 
creative expression. Design is more about visual psychological 
manipulation (the true definition of User Experience) then it is about 
anything creative or expressive. 

So I pivoted my business, reduced services, increased my free time, 
and reunited with my artist soul — waiting, dusty, and lonely in the 
corner of my mind. I hope you enjoy the art you see and the art that 
is yet to come. 

Yours Truly,
Eris P.


